
 
 

November 9, 2020 

Update: New COVID-19 health orders  

Following the recent announcement of new public health orders made by the Provincial Health Officer, 
a message was sent to families by their school principal. See below for a general version of the 
message. 

 
 
Staff in schools across the Vancouver School District will review and reinforce COVID-19 health and 
safety plans and procedures in place at all schools and worksites.   
 
In addition, school-based staff will also take time this week to review and reinforce health and safety 
protocols and procedures with all students. It is important to note that the new restrictions 
on social gatherings do not apply to schools. Also, group physical activities like physical education 
classes, are permitted to continue. Everyone at the District will continue to ensure all COVID-
19 health and safety measures are followed.   
  
Staff throughout the District have worked together to put protocols and practices in place that 
keep all students and staff safe. At this time, it is everyone’s responsibility to continue efforts and 
ensure the guidelines that keep us safe are followed, including:   

• Maximize physical distancing  
• Minimize physical contact  
• Practice frequent and proper hand hygiene, and respiratory etiquette   
• Wear masks as appropriate and where they are required  
• Conscientiously complete the daily self-health check prior to arriving at school and 

work  
  
Dr. Henry notes the importance of having schools continue to operate under the current safety plans. 
All schools in the District have detailed procedures and protocols in place to do so. Staff throughout 
the District appreciate everyone’s ongoing efforts to help keep schools safe. 
 


